
Dr. Jim Cook 
As a way of honoring the deceased members of our club, it was decided in 1985 that we would 
plant a memorial tree (live oak) in the memory of each deceased member in the designated 
Memorial Grove at the Bay Area YMCA, located on Highway 3 in Webster.  To date, we have 
planted trees in memory of: Harry Smith, James L. (Jim) Haas, Alfred Neumann, and Richmond 
J. (Dick) Bownds.  We are now planning a memorial ceremony to honor the following deceased 
Rotarians: Steven D. Stewart, Rex Strader, Dr. Jim Cook, Cheng Loon Hooi, Marvin Matthews, O. 
G. (Gene) Lindquist, and C. D. (Cap) Landolt. 
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